
 
 
Thursday, August 29, 2019 
 
 
Dear Pinnacle Families: 
 
In order to more effectively teach our students and meet their individual needs, the 
Elementary has scheduled individual testing times for students on September 3 and 4. If 
students are new to Pinnacle and have a second language background, English 
language proficiency levels will also be assessed, as mandated by State and Federal 
laws.  Consequently, Elementary will not have classes/school on September 3 and 4. 
 
In prior years, testing was scheduled at the beginning of the school year, before the 
return of students; however, Elementary students started school two days earlier this 
year, and testing was delayed until September 3 and 4. 
 
The student data from the beginning of year is used to form instructional groups and 
offer interventions based upon individual student needs.  Some students will receive 
more intensive, small group reading instruction based upon test results.  Second 
language students will also be eligible for English language development services, 
based upon their language proficiency levels. 
 
Thank you for your support and for responding to your child’s teacher’s request for a 
testing time/date on September 3 or 4.  If you have not scheduled a time yet, please 
contact your child’s teacher to confirm the next steps.   
 
Please contact me if you have any questions and thank you again for having chosen 
Pinnacle for your child’s education. 
 
 
Rebecca Sieve 
 
Elementary Principal 
 
1001 West 84th Avenue                
Federal Heights, CO 80260 
 
Tel:  303.450.3985 Ext. 1014  
E-mail:  Rebecca.Sieve@pinnaclecharterschool.org 
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